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St. Matthew’s Messenger

JANUARY 2013
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Friday

  4
  7:00pm, Concert by Aubrey and Genevieve Holmes

Sunday
 
  6
  9:00am, A Thrill of Hope Series Continues 





10:00am, Epiphany Family Worship Service






  7:00pm, Summer Mission Trip Information Night 
Sunday

13
  5:00pm, Taize Service 





11:45am, Celebration of the Ministry
 of Pastor Emily

Monday

14
  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild Meeting

Tuesday

15
                 Wildflowers Mission Trip Fundraiser

Wednesday
16
  6:00pm, Destinations

Monday

21
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting 
Thursday

24
  7:30pm, Book Club Launch: Little Bee
Sunday

27
  5:00pm, Taize Service





  7:00pm, The Art and Theology of John August Swanson
A Very Special Thank You

To all who supported the Bake Sale for Sandy (the hurricane) fundraiser on December 16th by baking and/or buying items thank you so much.  We raised $385 which will go directly to All Saints Bay Head. This is an amazing accomplishment that would not have been possible without the generosity of so many.
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Sincere  Thanks

The Stewardship Committee would like to express our sincere gratitude for the recent pledges to the 2013 Stewardship campaign.  The financial support is essential and important for the mission and ministry of the church and vital for its day-to-day operations.  

Yours in Christ,






The Stewardship Committee
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Concert Announcement

You are cordially invited to a special concert featuring two of St. Matthew’s very own. On January 4, 2013, at 7:00 p.m., St. Matthew’s will host a special concert featuring Aubrey Holmes on the violin and Genevieve Holmes on the piano. This hour-long concert will feature works from the classical, romantic, and modern periods, featuring composers J.S. Bach, Johannes Brahms, Camille Saint-Saëns/Eugène Ysaÿe, and Amy Beach. A free will offering will be taken at the concert, which will go to support St. Matthew’s mission trips.
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RED WAGON ALERT! 
The first Sunday of each month, there will be a red wagon in the Narthex to collect non-perishable food items for the Crisis Ministry of Princeton and Trenton. These items will be presented during the Offertory along with the bread and wine as part of our sacred act of thanksgiving to God.  See the lists provided on the table in the Narthex.
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HAVE YOU NOTICED??
The seating in our library is greatly improved!  We wish to thank our Tuesday morning Bible Study Group for taking on the expense of refurbishing our library chairs.  No more sinking in your chair while you are attending a meeting.
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A Thrill of Hope: The Christmas Story in Word and Art

Sunday Mornings at 9:00am in the Chapel

Ever wondered about the beautiful prints that hang in our Sanctuary each Advent and Epiphany? Join as we examine these works by artist John August Swanson in detail – as well as the biblical texts in Matthew and Luke - to explore the full story of Jesus’ birth and its meaning for our lives today. Sessions will be led by different members of the Adult Education Committee. Grab a cup of coffee and join us! 

1/6: 
The Epiphany

1/13: 
The Flight into Egypt
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Save the Date

On Sunday, January 13th after the 10am service, there will be a reception for Pastor Emily.  It will be a celebration of her ministry and service to St. Matthew’s. Please check your email for an evite with more information.
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Destinations for January

Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather Wednesday, January 16th at 6p.m. in the Parish Hall for our regular monthly meeting. Questions? Contact Diane Drake at drakeink@aol.com.
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NEWS FROM OUR NOMINATING COMMITTEE

The Nominating Committee has convened to propose candidates for Vestry, Parish Life Guild and representatives to the Trenton Convocation and Diocesan Convention.  These candidates will be elected at our next Annual Parish Meeting on February 3, 2013.  Benita Wittenborn chairs the committee.

Please offer your recommendations for nominees to any member of the Vestry or Parish Life Guild, or contact Benita at 737-7979 or dbwitt@mac.com.

Tai Chi Classes January 2013

Would you like to improve your balance, increase bone density and flexibility, and improve your immune function?  Come and learn simple Tai Chi and Qigong practices to improve your health, enhance longevity, and promote inner peace. 

Tai Chi practioner Bev Tucker will show you a personal wellness model that includes Tai Chi and Qigong for health and healing.  

→Beginners – Monday, January 7, 2013 to March 11, 2013 from 4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m.

→Intermediate-Monday, January 7, 2013 to March 11, 2013 from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.

All classes are held in parish hall or multipurpose room downstairs.
Cost $90.00 for ten sessions.  Contact Bev Tucker at 609-737-1384 for more information or to register.
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KAIROS KORNER
Happy New Year to all! This year Epiphany, January 6th, falls on the first Sunday of the month! We will welcome the three kings at the 10am Family Worship Service. 

Traditionally Pastor Emily leads Eucharist Instruction for our second graders in the spring; however, by that time this year she will be gracing her new parish family at St John’s. Wonderfully Pastor Emily has made arrangements to hold an intimate instruction with our two (yes just two!) second graders during the first week of this month. As a congregation and as a family, we will be able to celebrate the communicants at the January 6th Family Service. We invite everyone to join us for a special coffee hour following the 10am worship.  

Kairos Lesson Schedule

January 6th: NO CLASSES, Epiphany Family Worship Service

January 13th: Lessons

January 20th: Lessons

January 27th: Lessons

Looking Ahead: 

Children’s Ash Wednesday Service will be held on Wednesday, February 13th at 4:30pm.

Children’s Good Friday Service will be held on Friday, March 29th at 3pm.
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2013 Logos Cook Teams Needed! 
We are looking for people to help prepare meals for our high school youth group's Sunday evening gatherings (from 5 - 7pm) on the following dates: Jan. 13, Jan. 27, Feb. 24, March 10, and March 17. (There will be more dates posted in early April for our spring sessions.) You don't need to have a teen in the group; you don't need to do everything yourself. We can even offer suggestions for meals! Sign up as an individual or with a group by contacting Kim Hansen, kbhansen@yahoo.com.

Thank you to all of our 2012 chefs!!
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SAINT MATTHEW’S 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The by-laws of our parish require that the Annual Parish Meeting be held on the third Sunday in the month of January.  A few of our parishioners will meet on January 20th to officially postpone the date of the meeting until February 3, 2013.


St. Matthew’s Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 3, 2013 immediately following the 10 AM service.  The Annual Meeting is the time when we come together to elect our leadership and to discuss the business of our congregation.


ALL committee chairs are encouraged to write a brief summary of the year’s events and achievements for 2012 which will be included in the Annual Report handout.  If you have a report to submit, please make sure it is given to the Parish Office BEFORE JANUARY 15th.


If you would like to read a copy of the minutes from our January 29, 2012 Annual Meeting prior to this year’s meeting, they will be available in the Narthex prior to the Annual Meeting.


ALL parishioners are encouraged to attend.  The 10 AM service will be shortened that day, and childcare will be provided.  
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The Book Club Launch

The Adult Education Committee would like to start a full-fledged book club at St. Matthew’s. Our first book is Little Bee by Chris Cleave, and our inaugural meeting will be Thursday, January 24, 2013 at 7:30pm. We’ll meet in the church library. Besides discussing the book, we will decide how we would like to proceed and pick our next book. Come with your ideas and your calendars! Questions? Contact Holly Weise at 609-737-1064.
“Cleave uses his emotionally charged narrative to challenge his readers’ conceptions of civility, of ethical choice… The character and voice of Little Bee reveal Cleave at his finest…. An affecting story of human triumph.”— The New York Times Book Review
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“Little Bee will blow you away…. In restrained, diamond-hard prose, Cleave alternates between two characters’ points of view as he pulls the threads of their dark—but often funny—story tight. What unfolds between them… is both surprising and inevitable, thoroughly satisfying if also heart-rending.”— The Washington Post
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St. Matthew’s Little Leisure Nursery School

Open House on Saturday, January 26th 10 AM -  12:00 PM

Snow date is Saturday, February 2nd.

 Please join us to meet the teachers, visit the classrooms and learn more about our nursery school program.  Everyone is welcome!  Please invite your friends and neighbors.  We look forward to seeing you! Our church sponsored nursery school will begin accepting enrollment applications on Monday, January 14th for the 2013 – 2014 school year.  We accept children 18 months old through 5 years old.  Priority will be given to parishioners and currently enrolled families whose applications are received on/before Saturday, January 26th at 12 Noon.  Enrollment packets will be available in the Little Leisure office, the Narthex and the church foyer starting the week of January 14th.  Packets can also be sent via email.  If you have any questions or would like to observe a class, please call Tammy Eng at (609) 737-6795 or email us at littleleisure@verizon.net.  
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The Art and Theology of 

John August Swanson

Sunday, January 27th, 2013 

at 7pm in Parish Hall

Have you wondered about the wondrous world created by John August Swanson, whose serigraphs hang in the nave at church from Advent through the season of Epiphany?  His prints are scattered around the rest of the church all through the year as well.  Perhaps you have not even noticed them. Behind them is a thoughtful, deeply spiritual man who believes his art can speak to our world today through images of subjects from long ago, as well as to the common folks surrounding us in our everyday lives.

For this final gathering about him and his unique vision of creation, Robin Pearse-Drance will bring a number of other original prints of his, share how she came to know his work and him and present an overview of his development and place in the world of biblical art. Swanson himself has sent some "party favors” for those who can attend this presentation of his life and work. Hope you can join us.
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Lenten Small Group Opportunity and All-Parish Book Read:

The Gospel of Luke
Join us this February and March as we take on the challenge of reading the entire Gospel of Luke. All it takes is 4 chapters per week over the 6 weeks of Lent! Those who wish to read on their own are free to do so, but for those who want to explore together – we offer the following:

We hope to gather groups of no more than 8 or so in different parishioners’ homes over the course of Lent. Evenings will start with a shared meal, continue with selected readings from Luke and a facilitated discussion (using Immersion Bible Studies: Luke as a resource), and end in prayer. While we encourage everyone to read along as we do, no advance preparation will be required to participate in these sessions. Whether you’re a long-time parishioner or new to the community, happy to connect with old friends or eager to meet some new ones, know that you’re welcome to join us.

More details to come in next month’s newsletter. In the meantime, please contact Katherine Spych at lakehenry@mac.com to let us know of your interest and which weeknight(s) would work best for you (your 1st and 2nd choice.) A daytime option could be available as well. 
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Dinner and a Movie at St. Matt’s: High Noon
Friday, February 1st 

6:30pm Potluck Dinner, 7:15pm Movie

This classic film, selected by the Library of Congress as being "culturally, historically, or aesthetically significant" stars Gary Cooper and Grace Kelly. Interestingly, the motion picture story is told in the exact time required for the events of the story to unfold. Upon its release, the film was criticized by audiences, as it did not contain such expected Western archetypes as chases, violence, action and postcard scenery.  Rather, it presented emotional and moralistic dialogue throughout most of the film. Only in the last few minutes were there action scenes.  The story of High Noon takes place in the Old West, but it is really a story about a man's conflict of conscience.  In this sense it is a cousin to A Man for All Seasons. High Noon won four Academy Awards, including Best Actor for Cooper and Best Song, "Do Not Forsake Me, Oh My Darling" sung by Tex Ritter. Please join us!
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Adult Inquirers’ Class

Those interested in being received into the Episcopal Church or confirmed by Bishop Belshaw in April 2013 are invited to attend classes led by Fr. Jack starting in February. The group will meet in Fr. Jack’s office at 9:00am on 2/17, 2/24, 3/3, 3/10 and 3/17. Please contact Fr. Jack at 609-737-0985 or jackbelmont@verizon.net to express your interest or ask questions.
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Becoming Acquainted with Simone Weil:

Sunday, February 10th 

at 7:00 pm in the Parish Library
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Enjoy samples drawn from essays by this poetically-philosophical 20th-century French spiritual genius. No homework—we provide the samples. Her topics include “What is the True Sacrament,” “How Can We Truly Love God,” “Can We Live Ethically in a Politically-driven World,” and “What Does Friendship Teach Us about God.” Weil was sometimes thought to be a Communist and sometimes a Catholic; she hated war but fought in one; she was called both a mystic and a social activist; and she found both nourishment and suffering in religious practice. Come discover how clearly she expresses her thoughts. (Her last name is pronounced “vay.”) Questions? Kenrothman8@gmail.com 

Join us at St. Matthew’s

for our

Annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

on
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Tuesday, February 12th
5 to 7:30pm

Adults $7.00

Children (ages 6-12) $4.00

Children under 6 FREE!

Our all-you-can-eat feast includes pancakes, sausage, fresh fruit, juice and hot beverages.

The Pancake Supper is staffed by LOGOS and our mission trip participants. 

All proceeds benefit our summer mission trips!
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Summer 2013 Mission Trips to Honduras and Camden
St. Matthew’s Mission Committee is pleased to announce that we are offering two mission trip 


opportunities this coming summer: 

Urban Promise in Camden, NJ – Summer TBA 2013
El Hogar in Tegucigalpa, Honduras - July 13-20, 2013
Despite the differences in context and culture, the missions of these organizations are remarkably similar - namely, to create new generations of young Christian leaders who embody a vision to change their own communities and be part of God’s mission in the world. 
Our Mission Goals:

1. To continue providing support for the long-term work of both organizations 

2. To learn from and serve others in cultural environments different from our own, to deepen our response as Christians to poverty both locally and abroad, and to continue building relationships with those we serve

3. To engage in intergenerational ministry both within the Anglican Communion and with Christians from other backgrounds - and to bring back a stronger sense of mission and community with fellow parishioners

Why Two Trips:

Simply put, we want to continue to build on the relationships we have formed with both El Hogar in Tegucigalpa and Urban Promise in Camden.  There is passionate support for both trips with experienced leaders available who have participated in past trips.  There are tremendous opportunities for members of our parish in both places to participate in the wonderful ministries that are there.  These two trips will allow the broadest range of participants and experiences for our parish. 
Who May Join Us:

Anyone in our parish community age 15 or older is eligible to join us. We are looking for cross-sections of mature teens and healthy adults who are interested in working with children and teens and are willing to live in community and work as a team. 

Finances:

At this point, we estimate the costs per person to be $475 for Urban Promise and $1300 for El Hogar. We will engage in specific fundraising projects within and beyond the parish over the next several months to help each missioner with these expenses.  Each member of the trip will be asked to raise some money for the trips from sources outside of St. Matthew’s as well.   
Learn more about both trips at an Informational Meeting in Parish Hall on Sunday, January 6th at 7pm. Applications will be distributed at this time. We hope to have both teams finalized by the end of January. Thanks in advance for your prayers and support! 


Chili/Hoagie Fundraiser

for Summer Mission Trip

February 3, 2013

El Hogar in Honduras

July 13-20, 2013

Sign up for chili, hoagies or both.  You can pick them up on February 3rd before or after the 10am church service - or after the Annual Meeting!

Name _________________________________

	Item
	Quantity

	Con Carne Chili (1 quart containers)   

$ 10.00 per container
	

	Vegetarian Chili (1 quart containers)   

$ 10.00 per container
	

	      
	

	Italian Hoagie (Italian Cheese, Ham, Salami, Lettuce, Tomato)

$ 8.00 each 6” Sandwich
	

	Turkey Hoagie (Swiss Cheese, Turkey, Lettuce, Tomato)

$ 8.00 each 6” Sandwich
	

	Total
	$


Turn in this form early so we know how many to make, and pay when you pick up on February 3rd.

Look for the collection box in the Narthex!






